## University of Alaska Fairbanks Staff Council

## Resolution of Recognition and Appreciation of Richard Machida Resolution 2015-261-2 Approved

UAF Staff Council unanimously approved the following resolution at Staff Council Meeting #261, on May 4, 2015.

WHEREAS, Richard Machida has been a UAF employee since 1982 and a UAF Staff Council Representative since 2010; and

WHEREAS, Richard chaired the UAF Staff Council Elections Committee from 2013 - 2015 and the former Staff Council Elections, Membership, and Rules Committee for 2013; and

WHEREAS, Richard has served as a Staff Council Representative to numerous committees, including the UAF Master Planning Committee, the UAF Sustainable Master Planning Committee, the UAF Research Program Review Task Force, and the UAF Staff Makes Students Count Award Ad Hoc Committee; and

WHEREAS, Richard's calm demeanor and logical and analytical approach and comments have been valuable in group discussions; and

WHEREAS, Richard has improved the functionality of the UAF Staff Council Election Software, making it more user friendly for both end-users and those involved in the election process; now

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the University of Alaska Fairbanks Staff Council extends its gratitude and appreciation to Richard Machida for his dedication and tireless commitment to staff governance.

Chris Beks, President, UAF Staff Council

Date